
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
For last week, Year 6 again had the top attendance with 

97.5%. Year 4 so close behind on 97.25. Whole school 

attendance for the week was back up to 90% 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

What a busy half term we have had and in the last week it 

has been especially busy. You will see all the preparations 

we have been involved in for our Queen’s Platinum Jubilee 

Celebrations. 

On Monday, we informed you that we had the call from 

Ofsted who then visited on Tuesday and Wednesday. This 

was a Section 5 inspection due to the fact that on 

conversion to Academy, we became a new school. All Section 

5 inspections last for two days and receive a rating. Thank 

you to all parents and staff who took the time to complete 

the surveys using Parent View as well as the parents the 

Ofsted inspectors spoke to personally on the playground. 

The results of the inspection are confidential until the 

draft report has been quality assured. As soon as the 

report has been passed we will ensure all parents receive a 

copy. 

Have a wonderful half term enjoying the Queen’s Platinum 

Jubilee Celebrations with your families, friends and 

communities. We look forward to welcoming you all back on 

Monday 6th June for term 6. 

Thank you for your continued support, 

Mrs Hunt, Head Teacher 

 

Friday 27th May 2022 

 

 

 

 
Monday 6th June – Term 6 begins 

Y4 multiplication check and Y1 Phonics screening begins 

Eco-Schools Pond project 3.30-5pm.  

Monday 13th June - Eco-Schools Pond project 3.30-5pm.  

Tuesday 14 June – 6.30 pm New Reception 2022 Parents 

Evening 

Wednesday 15th June – Sports Day – parents welcome in 

the morning weather permitting. 

Monday 20th June - Eco-Schools Pond project 3.30-5pm.  

Wednesday 29th June – School Games Day 

Monday 4th July – Y5/6 PGL Residential 

Monday 4th July – 3.30 pm Reception intake September 

2022 visit with parents 

Wednesday 6th July – Y5/6 return from PGL 

Wednesday 6th July - Reception intake September 2022 

transition afternoon 1.15pm 

Thursday 7th July - Reception intake September 2022 

transition afternoon 1.15pm 

Friday 8th July – Year 3/4 Community Games Day with 

Year 5 Sports Ambassadors at Sleaford 

Wednesday 13th July – KS2 afternoon performance 

Thursday 14th July – KS2 evening performance 6pm 

Tuesday 19th July – End of year awards ceremony – 

2.15pm at St. Laurence’s Church 

Wednesday 20th July – Whole school treat - visit to 

Caythorpe Park and ice creams. 

Wednesday 20th July – End of Year reports to parents 

Thursday 21st July – Year 6 Leavers presentation and 

BBQ 

Friday 22nd July – End of term picnic  

 

Zig Zag lines 

In January I wrote to ask that parents do not park on the 

yellow zig zag lines at the front of the school. It has been 

observed by parents that some drivers are bumping up their 

vehicles onto the pavement and therefore blocking the 

pathway into school for pedestrians. We are concerned 

that this is endangering the lives of our children wanting to 

cross the road on their way to and from school. Yellow zig-

zag lines indicate the length of road where stopping or 

waiting is strictly prohibited, even to drop off children. 

According to Highway Code Rule 243, you should not park 

near a school entrance. Ourselves or the local authority do 

not have the power to enforce this or issue a penalty charge 

notice, but the police can issue a ticket for causing an 

obstruction to either other traffic or pedestrians. 

We want to keep our children safe. Please help keep our 

children safe by parking considerately. 

 



 

A celebration is not a celebration without cake! 

Mrs Locke worked with all the children to bake and 

decorate cupcakes with a Jubilee theme. They were 

delicious! 

     

 

 

 

Emotions and Friendship Workshop 

On Wednesday, Year 2 were lucky to have a workshop 

delivered by Neil from the Safer Lincolnshire team. 

They learnt all about emotions and different times when 

we feel different things. They discussed how it is ok to 

feel these emotions but the important part is how we 

choose to then deal with them. They were shown some 

different breathing techniques, which they could use 

when they may feel angered in the future as well as 

sharing some other things they do when they want to 

relax. 

                 
 

 
 

Celebration Day! 

Caythorpe certainly celebrated the momentous occasion of 

the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee in style. We started the day 

with the FSA Coffee Morning. Thank you everyone who 

supported, it was wonderful for the children who entered 

the create a crown competition. Everyone was so impressed 

with the amount and quality of the entries. The children 

paraded to the Queen’s Coronation fanfare. 

 
The children ate their coronation cupcakes at breaktime. 

During the day they took part in lots of fun activities. 

Blow painting, serving tea to the Queen, making sun 

catchers, tissue paper collage of Union Jacks, flag making 

to name but a few. 

       
Finally, we had our Celebration assembly to award the 

competition winners. Shannon and Lyra were the winners 

of the stamp competition, 

Jack B, Jack H, Martha, Abby, Edward, Isabella, Troy, 

Athena, Isabelle, Anais, Ayla, Albert James, Albert and 

Jaxon all received a prize for their amazingly creative 

crown entries. 

       

 

 



 

Caythorpe Village Celebration Preparations 

The children have all contributed to the Caythorpe banner, 

which will be a central piece of the Caythorpe celebrations 

of the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee during the extended bank 

holiday weekend. Thank you to Mrs Bartholomew who was 

commissioned with the task or organising the banner for 

the village. We can’t wait to see the recreated photo from 

the event. All the children can feel a part of the making of 

Caythorpe history. 

 
The children have all received a commemorative mug kindly 

donated by the Caythorpe and Frieston Parish Council. 

Parish Council Chairman Neil Fritzsche and Mr Andy 

Roberts parish councillor responsible for organising the 

mugs presented the children their mugs at Friday’s 

celebration assembly. 

Caythorpe Celebration Events 

 

 
 

 

Accessing Health Care in Lincolnshire over half term 

and the bank holiday weekend. 

 

Year 5 and 6 Graffiti the school walls! 

Year 5 and 6 have been learning about the artistic style 

of Graffiti in art this term. Graffiti, while once 

considered vandalism, is becoming more widely 

recognised as a type of artwork. The children began 

by using their sketch books, to develop ideas and 

techniques for art work comprising stylised graffiti 

lettering. They then developed techniques for creating 

street art using stencils. 

   
To create their final artwork they selected, cut out and 

arranged their stencil designs making stencil street art 

in small groups. 


